
Date: 04/03/2025 9:38 AM EDT 
Subject: Prayer updates from the Herreras 
  
Dear friends,  
  
Thank you for your prayers and support for our ministry and family. There have been a 
lot of things going on lately!  
- Raúl and Adrianna rearranged their work schedules so that both can work while also 
taking care of the boys at home. It has been a joy to see the friendship between Oliver 
and Mattías developing more as they spend more time together. Please pray for us as 
we raise and disciple our children.  
- Oliver will be 3 years old next week! He is very excited to have a party and piñata with 
some of his friends at our house. The characters from Cars are his favorite right now, so 
every day we have to race Mack and McQueen around the kitchen table.  
- Mattías is 8 months old, popping out teeth, crawling all over, and pulling himself to 
standing. He is eating solids but hasn't slowed down on his milk consumption at all! 
Thankfully he is sleeping through the night most nights.  
- We have been involved to one extent or another in planning 4 Witness trips to Central 
America in the past few months, and we are thankful for the partnerships that continue 
to grow.  
- Locally, Adrianna was able to meet a lot of area pastors and mission committee 
members when Kevin DeRaaf (Resonate's director) and other staff came to northwest 
Iowa. Pray for our relationships to continue to grow as we seek to do mission together 
locally and globally.  
- The Central America Resonate team is hosting a church planting conference called 
"New Forms of Church" this weekend, April 4-6. We won't be traveling there, but we ask 
for your prayers for everyone who participates!  
  
Please read more about some of the happenings in Central America, including the last 
Faithwalking retreat that Adrianna and Mattías were part of in February, in the attached 
newsletter. We appreciate your interest and prayers! To God be the glory for the 
wonderful things that are happening in our region, and may we look to him when things 
feel heavy and challenging.  
  
Blessings, 
Adrianna, Raúl, Oliver & Mattías 
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